WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk


The Parish Councillors were summoned to a Council meeting of Widworthy Parish Council held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, March 20th, 2018 which commenced at 7.30pm.
Those present:- Cllrs Andrew Pearsall (Chairman), Robert Gardner and David Olive also Cllr Graham Godbeer (EDDC) also Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).

Minutes

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Twist and from Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC) via Cllr Godbeer.  Cllr Twist has sent in instructions for Cllr Pearsall to be a proxy vote on her behalf at this meeting.

2. The minutes of the meeting held on January 16th, 2018 were received, confirmed by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

3. Declarations of Interests for this meeting. None made.

4. Matters arising from the previous minutes.  Parishes Together grant application update an application has been made for the purchase of asphalt tubs in conjunction with Shute Parish Council.  The outcome will be known shortly.

5. Reports. Parish - none, 
County Councillor Martin Shaw reported that Devon CC has received money for a pothole action fund which has been allocated to roads at Drummerstone X, Northleigh, Offell and Beer Road in Seaton, DCC will receive a further allocation shortly.  DCC Council Tax has increased by 4.9% which is made up of 2% for social care costs and 2.95 normal increase.  Cllr Shaw noted that there has been a high increase over the last 5 years or so.  With EDDC they are looking at a scheme to keep more receipts from business rates.  He commented on the Health Matters meetings and advised that there are many changes coming to the local health care schemes.
District Councillor Graham Godbeer reported that the EDDC Council Tax is u p by 3.9% - the lowest increase in Devon. It is forecast that EDDC will face a deficit in the budget in about 2 years time.  Savings of up to £6m over 20 years will be made from their move to Exmouth and Honiton.  The offices in Exmouth are in operation and Honiton should be open in Spring 2019.  EDDC are developing a housing company specifically to build on small plots not of interest to bigger builders. EDDC will be trying to promote job creation in the area which will in turn provide more income for the district council.  EDDC rank in the top 4 authorities for speed of processing benefits for applicants.  £10m has been allocated for the Axminster bypass.
 Police – none received.  CLT update – Cllr Twist was not present, but the CLT are looking to appoint an architect to design their houses.  
A35 group – Cllr Pearsall commented on he upcoming meeting between the group and Highways England.  It seems the previous proposals have been abandoned and H.E. feel a new strategy which reduces speed is the way forward.  This would not be in place until 2020.  The Council agreed to write a letter to Neil Parrish MP to ask him to put pressure on the H.E.  Average speed cameras are a possibility as is altering the white lines.  The proposed crossing at the east end of the village is possible but one near the White Hart is more problematic due to lack of space.  Clerk to contact Kilmington Parish Council with a view to meeting with them to discuss a joint way forward.  The Council also thought it would be better for all to have a member of the A35 group as a councillor.  Clerk to contact.

6. Parishioners Questions – none

7. Highways issues – general.  Cllr Olive reported that the ditch adjacent to the A35 up to Widworthy Court has been deepened too much and starting to undermine the road near the footpath, the water main is also exposed.  Clerk to report to Highways England.  The road at Home Bush will be closed for surface dressing in the next 6 months.  The DCC Traffic Sensitive streets e mail – noted.

8. Planning Applications & updates.  17/3048/LBC Widworthy Barton (chimneys) – noted.  16/0337/OUT – Gibbons Farm – grant of outline planning permission.  Planning training at EDDC – noted.

9. [bookmark: _GoBack]Finance -  Payments to be made – Clerks salary & expenses to end of financial year £487.56 (tbc); Community Heartbeat Trust – defibrillator amount tbc;.  Payments received – none.  Note:- due to technical problems the cheques for these two items  will need to be completed at a later date.  The bank statements were available for inspection.

10.  Emergency Planning -  Cllr Pearsall advised the Council on the recent meeting with the Heartbeat Trust.  The Council agreed unanimously to purchase a defibrillator through the Heatbeat Trust rather than the British Heart Foundation as a more comprehensive package is available.  The equipment to be ordered is a defibrillator, heated cabinet, maintenance package and training for residents.  The Clerk is awaiting the full quotation from the Heartbeat Trust.  

11. Discuss any correspondence.  Healthwatch Voices – noted.  Voluntary Voice elections – noted.

12. Any other business. None. 

13. Date of the next meeting: May 15th 2018 – Annual Assembly of the Parish & Annual Meeting of the Council.

The meeting ended at 9.07pm
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